Grand Ravine-Police Errors: “those guilty will be punished”, affirms Gédéon
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"My term is for 3 years and I am not running for a second, so I take on my job as CEO of the PNH (Haitian National Police) with personal interest," Michel-Ange Gédéon confided on Wednesday afternoon to Scoop FM star reporter, Gary Pierre-Paul-Charles, returning from a hearing in Parliament, Port-au-Prince, Wednesday, November 22, 2017 ((rezonodwes.com)) .- 

Speaking with pragmatism, Michel-Ange Gédéon,  in one of the rare interviews given to the Haitian press, returned to the latest unfortunate incidents  that occurred in Grand Ravine where one or more officers from a DDO squad summarily executed 5 peaceful citizens.

"It's more than a necessity for me to bring all the light possible to bring calm to the city and within the police force" exclaimed the CEO of the PNH having taken about ten minutes to spread the facts held in Grand'Ravine last week.

Mr. Gédéon made it clear that there is no dysfunction in the police institution's chain of command, which, since 18 November 2017, is no longer the only armed force in the country.

"Allegations of summary executions of peaceful citizens led the PNH to open an investigation to determine the degree of the responsibility of everyone," said Michel-Ange Gédeon wishing to get clarity on the conclusions of the report, and say that  there should be about one or a few disruptive elements of the police squad,  instead of implicating a whole unit.

Gédéon, recalling having conducted several operations when he himself headed the DDO, suggested that he had done everything to avoid collateral damage. To ensure that the message of respect for the lives of others is well understood and passed on to those who are owed it, the CEO revealed he held a meeting to this effect with all the departmental directors of the PNH.

Video-images made it possible to clearly view the premises of the Protestant institution in Grand'Ravine where victims were also recorded,  and the presence of certain authorities, declared Gédéon, without revealing their names.

The CEO of the PNH affirmed throughout the interview with the 3 journalists-commentators of "Ayiti Deba" –that he had only one concern, namely  the law,  and said he was ready to apply all the recommendations of the investigative report of the General Inspection Unit, but nevertheless he did not specify the deadline for its publication.

Note that the league of Protestant pastors is still waiting for a public apology from the Haitian authorities who have not spoken a word since this regrettable incident of November 13 which killed the lives of 10 people including 2 in the ranks of the police.

Recall that Armand Louis, director of the Ecole Maranatha de Bolosse, arrested the same day and released last Monday, was ill-treated by police during their raids on the scene in search of suspected armed bandits operating with impunity in Grand'Ravine.

An imminent report from human rights organizations is also expected on the issue.
